

Environment, Energy and Climate Action

Environnement, Énergie et Action climatique



Bureau du ministre C.P. 2000, Charlottetown Île-du-Prince-Édouard Canada C1A 7N8

Office of the Minister
PO Box 2000, Charlottetown
Prince Edward Island
Canada C1A 7N8

November 4, 2024

Mannie Cheung Vice President, Operations Product Care Association of Canada 420-2238 Yukon Street Vancouver, BC V5Y 3P2

Dear Mr. Cheung,

This letter is to acknowledge receipt of your request for renewal of Product Care's "PEI Lamp Product Stewardship Plan" which demonstrates your ongoing commitment to the collection, management and recycling of lamp products for our province. The original 2014 plan was last extended without amendment on March 24, 2020.

I am pleased with your continued efforts to improve PEI's program for lamp and lighting product collection and your ability to incrementally grow collection volumes each year. This shows your effectiveness in reaching and connecting with Islanders on the importance of diverting these products from landfill. As our Island population continues to grow and our Department invests in energy efficiency programs for our net zero goals, I encourage you to continue promoting your program to this growing population as our homes become more energy efficient and Islanders may be looking for ways to recycle outdated lamp products.

We look forward to our continued work with Product Care to promote the collection and recycling of lamp and lighting products in PEI and wish your organization continued success and growth in years ahead.

Sincerely,

Hon. Gilles Arsenault,

Minister

Fax/Téléc.: 902 368 5542